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Kirra Vanzetti

From:
Sent: Thursday, 6 July 2017 7:12 AM
To: LCSC
Subject: Fire Services Legislation

Attention: The Fire Services Bill Select Committee. 

Dear Committee Members, 

I take this opportunity to raise my concerns about the Fire Services Legislation which the Premier 
Andrews has rushed through the Lower House and attempted to push through the Legislative 
Council. 

I am a professionally trained CFA volunteer fire fighter with the Tynong Fire Brigade and have 
served as a Lieutenant and Crew Leader and I raise my concern as an experienced fire fighter with 
some understanding of CFA and its relationship with Victorian communities. 

One of my concerns is that the Presumptive Rights (Cancer) legislation has been linked to the FRV 
legislation, which are two very separate matters. 

Specifically, the Presumptive Rights (Cancer) legislation does not treat paid and volunteer 
firefighters equally. Under this new legislation a paid firefighter with one of the 12 listed cancers 
will automatically get access to treatment and compensation. A volunteer firefighter will have to be 
“considered” by an unspecified panel and then may be granted coverage. 

Having watched the Fiskville process where members had to fight for their rights, I would hate for 
my family to have to go through the process. This legislation treats me like a second class citizen. It 
is unfair, unreasonable and unjust. 

With regard to the FRV legislation, Victoria is recognised as one of the most at risk bushfire regions 
in the world and as such needs to remain one of the best firefighting capabilities in the world. This 
legislation further isolates Victoria’s firefighting capacity and potentially puts the community at risk 
when the next Ash Wednesday or Black Saturday occurs. 

When (not if), another major fire event occurs will we have the surge capacity to meet the 
challenge? Or, will it have been eroded because due to the loss of volunteers in and surrounding the 
integrated stations that have been deskilled or sidelined because they are in FRV areas? 

I am also concerned about the motive for this new legislation and its potential effects on CFA 
Volunteers and the community, as it appears to be solely motivated by the need for Premier 
Andrews to satisfy the desires of the minority Union (the UFU). 

I am not aware of any of the previous inquiries that suggested such a split and the Bushfires Royal 
Commission actually praised the integrated model of paid and volunteers working together. 

How are we supposed to work with FRV as an integrated force when the entire push for FRV 
appears to be driven by self-centred unionism, rather that the desire to help and protect our 
communities that we as volunteers do every single day. 
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This email and its attachments may contain confidential and/or privileged information for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). All 
electronically supplied data must be checked against an applicable hardcopy version which shall be the only document which we warrant 
accuracy. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, distribution or copying of the information contained in this email and its attachments is 
strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please email the sender by replying to this message and immediately delete and 
destroy any copies of this email and any attachments.  
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